
Discussion at a recent meeting of the NECA-IBEW Local Union 701 Safety Committee 
focused on the all-too-common occurrence of member skin lacerations. For the second 
consecutive year, these injuries have topped the list of OSHA-reported incidents by local 
contractors. The resulting pain is not only physical, but financial, as well.

Electricians are required to use their hands in an expert, coordinated way to grasp and 
manipulate objects. They must demonstrate precise movements when testing, stripping, 
bending, twisting, and pulling. Oftentimes this results in punctures of the skin that inhibit 
individual motor skills and workplace productivity. Employees and employers suffer the 
consequences – an estimated $50 thousand per incident.

Due to the likelihood and cost of these injuries, it is recommended that contractors 
implement policies and procedures related to cut-resistant hand gloves. This product is 
available from many manufacturers that use advanced technology and materials to protect 
electricians from sharp edges. The gloves are functional too, and offer innovative features 
to improve grip, fit, and dexterity.  

The ANSI/ISEA 105 (2016) standard addresses the classification and testing of hand 
protection for specific performance properties, such as cut resistance, puncture resistance, 
and abrasion resistance. There are several glove categories that are compliant with the 
standard.  

An effective hand-injury prevention program begins with a thorough understanding of the 
construction environment and the PPE required to ensure safety. Employees should be 
involved in the decision-making process by allowing them to experiment with different 
makes and models. This will familiarize them with the options available and help them to 
overcome resistance to use gloves in the field.   

Lacerations are preventable. Cut-resistant products represent a common-sense approach 
to decreasing the frequency of skin punctures among electricians. It is in the best interest 
of all parties involved to utilize the best equipment and practices that preserve a healthy 
workplace. The Construction Safety Council joins PowerForward DuPage in encouraging 
everyone to Work Smart, Build Safe!

A complete schedule of electrical safety training programs is available at www.buildsafe.org
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The Construction Safety Council, in partnership with NECA-IBEW 701 Safety Committee,  
would like to remind you to Work Smart, Build Safe!
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